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November 26, 2018 
 

The Honorable Elaine Chao 

Secretary of Transportation 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave., SE 

Washington, DC 20590 
 

Dear Secretary Chao, 
 

I am pleased to submit this letter in support of the Maine Department of Transportation’s efforts 

to secure funding through the U.S. Department of Transportation’s Competitive Highway Bridge 

Program for fiscal year 2018. The Franklin County Bridges project seeks to replace three 

existing bridges across Franklin County. This project will have a positive impact on my district 

and will provide a safe and reliable infrastructure moving forward. 
 

There are many challenges facing transportation in Maine.  One of the most important is the 

ability to maintain a reliable infrastructure system. This is particularly relevant in the region I 

represent as a member of the Maine State Legislature. The communities impacted, which are in 

rural Franklin County, would benefit greatly from the investment proposed by the Franklin 

County Bridges project. The work being done will ensure that vital links are available to Maine’s 

lumber and shipping industries as well as providing access to outdoor recreational resources 

around the state. 
 

If selected, MaineDOT will use the funds to replace three structurally deficient bridges. These 

bridges are crucial to the local economy and Maine simply cannot afford the adverse effects of 

closing even one. Alternative routes are not simple, and detours would range between 11 and 179 

miles. Not only would this be detrimental to the residents in this county, it would also hurt the 

forest industry, which relies on the bridges to transport lumber and reach mills across western 

Maine. The bridges identified in the proposed project act as gateways between tourists and 

Maine’s vast outdoor recreation opportunities.  
 

Thank you for your time, and I respectfully request your favorable consideration of MaineDOT’s 

Franklin County Bridges Project application.   
 

Sincerely, 

                                                   
Tom Saviello                

State Senator 
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Nov. 30, 2018 

Secretary Elaine L. Chao  
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 

RE: Support for Maine Department of Transportation application for a Competitive High-
way Bridge Program (CHBP) for Fiscal Year 2018 

Dear Secretary Chao, 

The Maine Forest Products Council (MFPC), is a not-for-profit trade association that has repre-
sented the diverse needs of Maine’s forest products community since 1961. We speak for logging 
contractors, sawmills, paper mills, biomass energy, facilities, pellet manufacturers, furniture man-
ufacturers, and on behalf of more than eight million acres of commercial forestland in Maine. 

Maine’s forest products industry has an $8.5 billion impact on our state’s economy, according to 
2016 research by the University of Maine.  

Safe, reliable transportation is essential not only for our industry, but for the rural communities 
where most of our workers live. That’s why we strongly support Maine’s application to fund pro-
jects to replace three structurally deficient bridges in Franklin. These bridges are all prioritized 
for replacement by MaineDOT. 

Franklin County Bridges Project: Maine’s forest products industry is the source of 3,351 jobs 
(direct and indirect) in Franklin County. Verso Paper in Jay, which employs about 400 people, is 
one of largest employers in the county and attracts workers from across the region. Stratton 
Lumber is located just off Route 27 in Eustis. Franklin County also is home to a number of wood 
manufacturing mills.  

Our workers are traveling daily over these bridges: 

 Hall Bridge, on State Routes 2 and 17 over Hooper (Butterfield) Brook in Wilton, is criti-
cal for the flow of wood and products. It is a primary route for wood/chips to ND Paper, EJ Car-
rier Chip Plant and Irving-Dixfield. The bridge also is used by trucks transporting wood to 
Verso, Pallet One and Sappi, as well as logs headed to Canada.   

 Alder Stream Bridge, on State Route 27 over Alder Stream in Jim Pond Twp., is a signifi-
cant route for wood/products going to and from Canada.  American Forest Management and 
Weyerhauser send a lot of wood over the bridge. Stratton Lumber/Fontaine mills also receives 
logs and lumber. ND Paper, Sappi and Verso also receive pulp and residue chips.  
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 Farmington Falls Bridge, on State Route 41 over the Sandy River in Chesterville/Farmington, is used as a Route 2 
bypass of Farmington via Route 156, which peels off of Route 41 on the south end of the bridge, to Wilton. It is by 
small woodlot owners and loggers.  

Since logging trucks transport tremendous quantities of wood and equipment in order to 
cut bring wood, bring it to mills and move our products to markets, it’s essential that 
these bridges safely support both heavy trucks and passenger vehicles.   

Replacing these aging bridges is not only critical for our industry, but for everyone who 
lives in these somewhat remote areas, because without them we could not: 

 Maintain access to critical health facilities and for emergency responders 

 Connect to regional services 

 Provide access for business and recreation 

 Encourage and facilitate economic growth. 

In short, these bridges connect people to their jobs, the services they need, the schools 
they attend, the markets for their products and even the food they eat. The also connect 
our industry to forests, manufacturing facilities and markets. That’s why our state and our industry asks your support for 
MaineDOT’s grant application for a Competitive Highway Bridge Program (CHBP) for Fiscal Year 2018. 

Thank you for your consideration.  

Sincerely, 

 
Patrick Strauch, Executive Director 
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